Children:

- 2. i. German Sr. Tadder #802 b. 1817.
- 3. ii. Hiram David Tadder #9948 b. 17-Aug-1806/1807.

Generation Two

- 2. German Sr. Tadder #802, b. 1817 in Pittsford, Rutland County, Vermont, d. 18-Nov-1881 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. He married (1) Lucy Ann Bristol #801, 20-Jun-1860 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. abt 1818 in Litchfield, Connecticut (daughter of Henry Bristol #804 and Emily O. Camp #803). He married (2) Nancy Levina Tracy #9066, 6-Dec-1880 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 18-Apr-1826 in Saint George, Chittenden County, Vermont, d. 5-Apr-1895 in Vernon County, Wisconsin, buried in Chasebury, Vernon County, WI.
 - Children by Lucy Ann Bristol:
 - 4. i. Ella Poole Tadder #10097 b. 1857.
 - 5. ii. Lewis Monroe Tadder #10098 b. 1861.
- 3. Hiram David Tadder #9948, b. 17-Aug-1806/1807 in Pittsford, Rutland, Vermont,, d. 19-Oct-1887 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married (1) Emaline R. Hancock #9949, Abt 1830, b. 1803 in New York, d. 1857 in Richland County, Wisconsin. He married (2) Mary Claybaugh #9952, Abt 1858, b. in 1802, buried in Bowen Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.

Children by Emaline R. Hancock:

- i. Nancy Tadder #9957 b. 14-Dec-1830. 6.
- 7. ii. Joel Patten Tadder #9943 b. 5-Jun-1833.
- iii. Ransom James "Rance" Tadder #9950 b. 31-Aug-1835. 8.
- 9. iv. Sarah Louisa Tadder #9327 b. 7-Oct-1837.
- 10. v. Lucy Ann Tadder #10075 b. 8-Nov-1840.
- vi. Elizabeth Adeline Tadder #10077 b. 7-Jan-1843. 11.
- vii. Catharine Tadder #9954 b. 18-May-1846. 12.
- 13. viii. German William Tadder #10073 b. 2-Feb-1852.
- 14. ix. Mary Marie Tadder #10079 b. 12-Jul-1852.

Generation Three

- 4. Ella Poole Tadder #10097, b. 1857 in Wisconsin. Notes: adopted by German Tadder.
- 5. Lewis Monroe Tadder #10098, b. 1861 in Wisconsin.
- 6. Nancy Tadder #9957, b. 14-Dec-1830, d. 25-Sep-1903, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. She married Moses B. West #9958, 1846, b. 31-Aug-1814, d. 12./16/1890, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 7. Joel Patten Tadder #9943, b. 5-Jun-1833, d. 3-Aug-1914, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. He married Betsy Ann Sires #9944, b. 5-Oct-1835, d. 30-Sep-1912, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.

- 15. i. Laura Adeline Tadder #3090 b. 21-Feb-1859.
- 16. ii. Delliah J. Tadder #10068 b. 1859.
- 17. iii. Genoa Tadder #10070 b. 1862.
- 18. iv. Henrietta Tadder #10071 b. 1866.
- 19. v. Child #3 Tadder #10072.

- 20. vi. Betsey Ann Tadder #10115 b. 14-Jan-1869.
- 21. vii. Joel W. Tadder #9564 b. 7-May-1871.
- 22. viii. Albert "Dade" Tadder #10067 b. 21-Apr-1872.
- 23. ix. Nolan Patton Jr. Tadder #9170 b. 3-Jun-1875.
- 24. x. Jesse Merton Tadder #10066 b. 15-Sep-1877.
- 8. **Ransom James "Rance" Tadder** #9950, b. 31-Aug-1835, d. 3-Apr-1891, buried 5-Apr-1891 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Center, WI. Notes: Republican Observer April 19, 1891 Obituary "Ransom J. Tadder; an early settler of Rockbridge, died on Friday and his remains were interred in the Richland Center cemetery on Sunday. He was 56 years. Several years ago he was stricken with paralysis, from which he never recovered." He married Mary Elizabeth Banker #9951, 17-Nov-1859, b. 23-May-1836, d. 14-Nov-1909, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Center, WI.

Children:

- 25. i. Nallie Tadder #10099 b. 1860.
- 26. ii. Rinaldo James Tadder #10100 b. 2-Jan-1861.
- 27. iii. Henry Edward "Eddie" Tadder #10052 b. 15-Sep-1863.
- 9. Sarah Louisa Tadder #9327, b. 7-Oct-1837 in Arcadia, Wayne County, New York, d. 23-May-1903 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 26-May-1903 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer May 28, 1903 Obituary "Mrs. Sarah Poole, a highly respected lady, died at the home of her son, Marion, Sunday last. Mrs. Poole had been in poor health for several months but for several days before her death seemed to be improving. She was sixty-seven years of age and had resided in this county many years. The funeral services were held Tuesday at the United Brethren church and were attended by a large number of friends."

Republican Observer June 4, 1903 - Obituary "Obituary - On May 23, 1903 occurred the death of Mrs, Sarah Poole at the home of her son, Marion, of this city. Mrs. Poole was the daughter Hiram Tadder. She was born in Wayne county, New York, October 7, 1838, from which place she moved to Dane county Wisconsin in 1848 and from there to Richland county in 1851. She as united in marriage to Nicholas Poole and to this union was born eleven children, nine boys and two girls, of which six boys and two girls are left to mourn her loss. Mrs. Poole was highly respected by all who knew her. A large number of friends and relatives accompaned the remains reminas to their final resting place. The services were conducted by Rev. R. Carne of this city in the United Brethren church on May 26. The bereaved ones have the sympathy of a vast number of friends from both city and country." She married (1) Nicholas Poole #9328, 29-Jul-1852 in Richland County. Wisconsin, b. 10-Mar-1828 (son of John Pool #9953 and Mary Claybaugh #9952), d. 18-May-1926, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Nicholas: Notes: Republican Observer May 28, 1926 -Obituary "OBITUARY - POOLE Nicholas Poole was born in Fairfield county, Ohio, March 10, 1828. He departed this life May 18, 1926 at the home of his son, Marion, with whom he has resided for the past twenty years. He was ninety-eight years, two months and eight days old. Perhaps the oldest citizen in the county. He was the son of John and Mary Poole. At the age of fourteen years he moved with his parents to Ogle county, Illinois. In 1852 he came to Richland county, when there was but one house in Richland Center. He settled on a farm in the town of Rockbridge where he engaged in this occupation for sixty-six years. In 1852 he was united in marriage to Sarah Tadder, who he survived by twenty-three years. To this union eleven children were born two of whom died in infancy, and the oldest son, Joel, was accidently killed in a logging camp about forty years ago. Those left to mourn this loss are Jerman and James, of Fancy Creek; Mrs. Robert Stayton, of Appleton, Minn.; Perry, David, Hiram, Mrs. Arthur Drought and Marion, of Rich-land Center. Also ninety-three other direct descendents and a large number of friends. Mr. Poole was a member of the United Brethren church, having united with that church about forty years ago and remained faithful to his belief until the end. The funeral services were held at the United Brethren church in Richland Center, Thursday, May 20, 1926, at 2:00 p. m., interment being made in the Richland cemetery." She married (2) James H. Houghton

#813, 27-Aug-1895 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 17-Feb-1824 in Nedrow, Onondaga County, New York (son of Barron Houghton #814 and Emily (Houghton) #815), d. 18-Dec-1903 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. James: Notes: Republican and Observer April 28, 1881 Page 8 "Jim Houghton made the trip with the mail to West Lima by wagon on Monday, having been obliged to carry it on horse back for some time."

Children by Nicholas Poole:

- 28. i. Joel Poole #9970 b. 3-Sep-1853.
- 29. ii. German Nelson "Germ" Poole #9971 b. 8-Aug-1855.
- 30. iii. James N. Poole #9972 b. 11-Dec-1858.
- 31. iv. Adeline Rebecca Poole #9973 b. 26-Mar-1860.
- 32. v. Perry H. Poole Sr. #9974 b. 20-May-1861.
- 33. vi. David E. Poole #9975 b. 9-Feb-1868.
- 34. vii. Hiram "Hite" Poole #9976 b. 1870.
- 35. viii. Emma Jane Poole #9977 b. 13-Aug-1872.
- 36. ix. Marion Monroe Poole #9978 b. 22-Dec-1875.
- 37. x. Eloph Poole #9979 b. 15-Mar-1879.
- 10. Lucy Ann Tadder #10075, b. 8-Nov-1840 in Wisconsin, d. Apr-1859 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Rockbridge Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married Joseph Henry DeVolt #10076, 16-Dec-1857 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 15-Dec-1829 in Trumbull, Ohio, d. 12-Apr-1863 in Springfield, Greene, Missouri, buried in Springfield, Greene National Cemetery, Missouri.
- 11. Elizabeth Adeline Tadder #10077, b. 7-Jan-1843 in New York, d. 16-Feb-1920 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. She married Abram Justice Mosher #10078, 16-Nov-1862, b. 26-Jul-1840 in Carlisle, Schoharie, New York, d. 25-Oct-1933 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 12. Catharine Tadder #9954, b. 18-May-1846, d. 17-Nov-1916, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. She married Martin VanBuren Banker #9955, 27-May-1866, b. 17-Aug-1840, d. 6-Aug-1922, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

 Children:
 - 38. i. Lola Banker #9956 b. 1870.
- 13. **German William Tadder** #10073, b. 2-Feb-1852 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 3-Jun-1917 in Valley Junction, Monroe, Wisconsin. He married Henrietta Fuller #10074, b. 7-Jan-1859 in Indiana, d. 3-Dec-1898 in Valley Junction, Monroe, Wisconsin.
- 14. Mary Marie Tadder #10079, b. 12-Jul-1852 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Dec-1924 in Sauk County, Wisconsin. She married Augustus A. Harkins #10080, b. 31-Dec-1844 in Jamestown, Greene County, Ohio, d. 10-Feb-1912 in Sauk County, Wisconsin.

Generation Four

15. Laura Adeline Tadder #3090, b. 21-Feb-1859, d. 6-Nov-1906 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married George Washington "Wash" Weeden #3089, 18-Nov-1879 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 11-Jul-1857, d. 4-Feb-1935, buried in Debello Ridge Cemetery, Vernon County, Wisconsin. George: Notes: Republican Observer February 14, 1935 Obituary "OBITUARY - Geo. Washington Weeden, son of George and Delilah Weeden, was born in Belmont county, Ohio, July llth, 1857, and died on Feb. 4, 1935, with pneumonia at his home at Debello

Ridge, Wis., at the age of 77 years, 6 months and 25 days. In the year 1871 he came to Woodstock where he lived and operated a blacksmith shop until the year 1910, when he moved to Debello Ridge, where the remainder of his life was spent. In 1876 he was united in marriage to Laura A. Tadder, who passed away Nov. 6th, 1906. To this union were born six children, three daughters and three sons. On June 20, 1908, he was married to Mrs. Mila Wood, of LaFarge. He leaves to mourn his departure, his faithful wife, four children, Mrs. Victoria Mitchell, of Mather, Wis.; Mrs. Dora Shelby and Clark, of Beloit; and Herman, of Debello Ridge; his one son Clayton, and a small daughter having preceded him in death. Three brothers, Alfred and William, of Richland Center, and Dock, of Hillsboro, one sister, Mrs. Jane Barnhart, also of Richland Center, one sister, Mrs. Elizabeth Beaty, having preceded him on Nov. 19, 1929. He also leaves three step children, Mrs. Ella Parker, of Richland Center; Elmer Wood, of LaFarge, and Buford Wood, of Readstown; 29 grandchildren and 10 great grandchildren. He was a devoted husband and father. He had a large number of friends throughout the county, for to know him was to love him and his cheerful greeting and smile to all will be greatly missed by his friends and neighbors. He has answered the last Roll Call and died trusting in God. Funeral services were held at the Debollo Ridge church Wednesday afternoon at 2 o'clock, Rev. Chitwood officiating. He was laid to rest in the Debello Ridge cemetery, close to old home where he had been happy."

Republican Observer February 14, 1935 Obituary "Mrs. Cal Berger and daughter, Mrs. J. C. Cannon and son, attended the funeral of Wash Weeden, an uncle of the former, which was held at Debello Kidge on Wednesday, Feb. 6th. Others from Richland who attended were Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Weeden, Mrs. Veva Correll, Mr. and Mrs. Victor Smith, Mrs. Lena Brucken, Mr. and Mrs. Dallas Beatty, Geo., Wayne, Arthur and John Beatty. The deceased was a brother of Mrs. Jane Barnhart, Alfred and Wm. Weeden, of Richland, and of Doc Weeden, of the northern part of the state."

Children:

- 39. i. Dora May Weeden #915 b. 11-Sep-1885.
- Delliah J. Tadder #10068, b. 1859, d. 21-Nov-1912, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. She married David Waite Huntington #10069, b. 2-Jan-1854, d. 20-Feb-1909, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 17. Genoa Tadder #10070, b. 1862, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.
- 18. Henrietta Tadder #10071, b. 1866, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.
- 19. Child #3 Tadder #10072, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.
- 20. **Betsey Ann Tadder** #10115, b. 14-Jan-1869, d. 7-May-1898, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. She married (1) George Marion Long #10116, 24-Sep-1884, b. May/1862 in Union Township, Adams County, Indiana. She married (2) Edwin James Love #10117, 4-Dec-1886 in Richland County, Wisconsin. She married (3) Stephen Blaine #10118, 1896, b. 1826 in Morris County, New Jersey, d. in Milwaukee County, Wisconsin.

Children by Edwin James Love:

- 40. i. Jessie May Love #10119 b. 27-Nov-1887.
- 21. **Joel W. Tadder** #9564, b. 7-May-1871 in Wisconsin. He married Minnie M. Dix #9558, 26-Apr-1891 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. Dec-1874 in Wisconsin (daughter of Marion Francis Dix #5980 and Rosana Armstrong #368), d. Before 1931.

- 41. i. Lorn Tadder #10104 b. 27-Sep-1894.
- 42. ii. Hazel Tadder #10124 b. 3-Jan-1901.

22. **Albert "Dade" Tadder** #10067, b. 21-Apr-1872, d. 1-Feb-1929, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.

23. Nolan Patton Jr. Tadder #9170, b. 3-Jun-1875 in Syresville, Henrietta Township, Richland County, WI, d. 18-Oct-1954 in Henrietta Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer September 23, 1954 Obituary "Nolan Tadder Dies Suddenly at His Home - Nolan P. Tadder, well known and highly respected farmer of the town of Henrietta, died suddenly at his home on September 18th, following a heart attack. His death took place at 6:30 a. m. and came as a great shock to his family and friends. Mr. Tadder was assisting with the morning work and was watching the milking of the cows, when he was stricken, passing away almost at once. Mr. Tadder was a son of Joel and Betsey Syres Tadder, born in the town of Henrietta in June 1875. Survivors include his wife Mary, daughters, Mrs. Ray Jefferies, Sparta; Mrs. Glen Shaw, Janesville; Mrs. Leo Anderson and Mrs. Ivan Anderson, both of Madison; two step-children, Merton Watts, Henrietta township, and Mrs. Merle Wheaton, Riehland Center; a brother Jess Tadder of Richland Center; nine grandchildren and 19 great grandchildren. Funeral services with Rev. D. O. Dietzman officiating, were held Tuesday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel, burial being made in the Woodstock cemetery. Members of the I.O.O.F. of which he was a member, conducted services at the graveside."

Republican Observer October 28, 1954 Obituary "Obituary - Nolan Patten Tadder, second from the youngest of the family of six boys and six girls of Betsy Syres and Joel Tadder, was born June 3, 1875, at Syresville and closed his life's span of 79 years, 3 months and 15 days, Sept. 11, 1954, at his lifetime home which was purchased from the government by his father 98 years ago for \$6 an acre. It had been Nolie's hope that it would reach the century mark as a Tadder homestead and he was looking forward to that date. After his marriage to Ollie Watt in 1896 he made his home for one year near Buck Creek but came back to farm for his aged father and in 1915 purchased the farm. In 1912 the children were left motherless. In 1921 he was married to Mary Sugden Watts, who survives. The Syresville community has lost its oldest resident and one who could tell us much of the early history and stories of our community. In recent years his family and young folks have listened with interest to true history stories. He was a great favorite with our school children and they always counted on Nolie to help them. He took a keen interest in farming and even though in failing health for the past ten years he tried to do what he could on his farm and answered the final call while milking. During the years to come it is to be the privilege of his family and friends to recall a home where all were welcome at the many gatherings in the home. We will all miss his friendly call and willing help when needed. His violin music, accompanied by his wife, has entertained many times. Only one brother Jesse of Richland Center, remains of his immediate family. He is held in loving memory by his widow and four daughters, Mabel, Mrs. Ray Jeffries, Sparta; Louie, Mrs. Glen Shaw, Janesville; Zilpha, Mrs. Leo Anderson, Madison; Opal, Mrs. Ivan Anderson, Madison. Two infant sons and Roy aged 24, have preceded their father. Step-children, Merton Watts at Syresville, and Luretta, Mrs. Merl Wheaton, of Richland Center also survive, as do ten grandchildren, four preceded him, three in infancy, and Linford Anderson, gave his life for his country in Korea; nineteen great grandchildren and several nieces and nephews. He bid no one a last farewell. He said good by to none, His loving heart had ceased to beat, Before we knew it, he was gone. He did not fail to do his best, His heart was true and tender, He worked hard for those he. left, And ever will be remembered." He married (1) Olive May "Ollie" Watts #9171, 30-Dec-1896 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 16-Dec-1874, d. 14-Mar-1912 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Rockbridge Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married (2) Mary J. Sugden #3918, 15-Mar-1921 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 31-Jan-1885 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 3-Sep-1962 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Mary: Notes: Richland Observer September 6, 1962 Obituary "Mrs. Mary Tadder, Gotham, Dies Monday - Mrs. Mary Sugden Tadder, 77, died Labor Day morning at the Richland Hospital where she had been a patient for a week. She was born at Rockbridge and was a lifelong county resident. Her husband,

Nolan Tadder, a farmer, died in 1954. Surviving are a son, Merton Watts, Route 3; a daughter, Loretta, Mrs. Merl Wheaton, Richland Center; three stepdaughters, Mrs. Ray Jeffries, Sparta, Mrs. Lee Anderson and Mrs. Ivan Anderson, Madison; two grandsons and a great granddaughter. Funeral services are being held Wednesday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial chapel with the Rev. D. O. Dietzman officiating and burial in the Woodstock cemetery."

Children by Olive May "Ollie" Watts:

- 43. i. Roy Justin Tadder #10062 b. 9-Sep-1897.
- 44. ii. Mabel IreneTadder #10128 b. 3-Aug-1899.
- 45. iii. Leuie May Tadder #10126 b. 10-May-1902.
- 46. iv. Zilpha Ellen Tadder #10113 b. 11-May-1904.
- 47. v. Opal M. Tadder #10111 b. 28-Apr-1907.
- 48. vi. Georgie Tadder #10102 b. 4-Jul-1910.
- 24. **Jesse Merton Tadder** #10066, b. 15-Sep-1877, d. 7-Oct-1965, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married (1) Marcia/Martha Jessemine "Jessie" Critchfield #10082, 31-Aug-1896, b. 1880, d. 1-Sep-1905, buried in UNKNOWN2 Cemetery. He married (2) Cora Belle Miller #10081, 3-Jul-1898, b. 15-Sep-1870, d. 30-Mar-1952.

Children by Marcia/Martha Jessemine "Jessie" Critchfield:

- 49. i. Earl David Tadder #10083 b. 23-Jan-1898. *Children by Cora Belle Miller:*
- 50. ii. Bernard C. Tadder #7018 b. 15-Jun-1915.
- 25. Nallie Tadder #10099, b. 1860, d. 1891.
- 26. **Rinaldo James Tadder** #10100, b. 2-Jan-1861, d. 24-Apr-1906, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin.
- 27. Henry Edward "Eddie" Tadder #10052, b. 15-Sep-1863 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 28-Apr-1943 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Democrat April 29, 1943 Obituary "Henry Tadder, 79, Dies at Rockbridge - Henry Tadder, prosperous farmer of Rockbridge, died at his farm home Wednesday morning at 3 a. m. He was 79 years old, born Sept. 15, 1863, in Richland Center in a house which occupied the present site of the Park hotel. His parents moved to Rockbridge soon after his birth and he has lived on the farm ever since with the exception of five years spent in this city. He is survived by his wife, the former Amanda Anderson, a son, Clifford, two daughters, Mrs. William Shaw and Mrs, Victor Smith, and 12 grandchildren. Funeral services wil be held Friday at 2 p. m. at the Lunenschloss-Doudna chapel." He married Amanda Harriett Anderson #10053, 1-May-1892 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 15-Jul-1871 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Mar-1944 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Amanda: Notes: Republican Observer March 9, 1944 - Obituary "Mrs. Amanda Tadder, of Rockbridge, Passes Away -Mrs. Harriet Amanda Tadder, widow of Henry Tadder, died at her home in the town of Rockbridge on Monday March 6th, after an illness of three weeks. Mrs. Tadder was 72 years 7 months and 11 days of age, born in the town of Rockbridge on July 15, 1871. She was a daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Abraham Anderson. On May 1, 1892, she was married to Henry Tadder. All her life with the exception of five years in Richland Center was spent in Rockbridge. Her husband passed away in 1943. She was a member of the Buck Creek United Brethren church. Surviving her are two daughters Mrs. William Shaw of Rockbridge and Mrs. Victor Smith of Richland, and one son Clifford of Rockbridge; three sisters, Mrs. Jane DeVoe and Mrs. Ella Clarson, Richland Center, and Mrs. Ed Morris, Rockbridge. Twelve grandchildren and two great grandchildren also survive. Funeral services will be held on Thursday at 2 p. m. from the Lunenschloss-Doudna Funeral Home, Rev. S. E. Taylor and Lester Mathews officiating. Burial will be in

the city cemetery."

Children:

- 51. i. Mary Rebbeccka Tadder #10059 b. 18-Jul-1893.
- 52. ii. Gertrude Blythe Tadder #10058 b. 19-Jan-1895.
- 53. iii. Beatrice M. Tadder #10054 b. 8-Oct-1904.
- 54. iv. Clifford Henry Tadder #10055 b. 12-Aug-1908.
- 28. **Joel Poole** #9970, b. 3-Sep-1853 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 9-Mar-1883 in Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin. He married Martha "Mattie" Johnson #9980, 6-Jun-1873, b. 1857 in Wisconsin, d. 27-May-1877 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin.

Children:

- 55. i. Joel P. Poole #9992 b. 5-Apr-1874.
- 29. **German Nelson "Germ" Poole** #9971, b. 8-Aug-1855 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 19-Oct-1932 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer October 27, 1932 Obituary "German Pools, long time resident of this county and city, died at his home on North Main street Thursday, October 20, after an illness of but a few days. Mr. Poole was 77 years, 2 months and 8 days of age. He was a well known resident and he had many friends. He is survived by his widow and several children. Funeral services were held Sunday afternoon at the Fancy Creek Presbyterian church, Rev. Hart Truesdale officiating and burial was made in the cemetery adjoining the church."

Republican Observer October 27, 1932 - Obituary -The community was saddened by the death of Germ Poole, he having lived in this vicinity for many years. Funeral services were held Sunday and burial made in the Fancy Creek cemetery.

Republican Observer November 3, 1932 - Obituary "OBITUARY - German Poole, who has spent his entire life in the county, died at his home in the city on Thursday. His declining years have been spent in the city, but he remained active up to near the time of his death, being ill only a few days with pneumonia. German Nelson Poole, son of Nicholas and Sarah Poole, was born at Rockbridge August 12, 1855, and passed away after an illness of five days with double pneumonia on October 19, 1932, at the age of 77 years, 2 months and 7 days. His entire life was spent in Richland county. On July 3, 1877, fifty-five years ago, he was united in marriage to Lavilla Lois Schoonover. To this union were born four children, Harvey J., of Oregon, 1Ill.; Percy C., of Boscobel; Mrs. Erve McClaren, of Beloit; and Buford N., of Gillingham. In early life he became a member of the United Brethren church. He was a kind husband and father and a good neighbor and friend. He also leaves 17 grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren, five brothers and one sister and a host of relatives and friends. Funeral services were held on Sunday afternoon at Fancy Creek and interment made in the Fancy Creek cemetery, Rev. J. Hart Truesdale, officiating." He married LaVilla Lois Schoonover #9981, 3-Jul-1877 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 26-Nov-1861 in Richland Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 12-Sep-1936 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. LaVilla: Notes: Republican Observer September 15, 1938 -Obituary "Aged Lady Passes Away in the City - Mrs. German Poole, aged 77 years, died at her home in this city on Monday. Sept. 12th, after a long illness. Mrs. Poole was born on Fancy Creek, July 4th, 1861, in resided in Rockbridge and Marshall for many years. She had lived in Richland Center for 18 years. Her husband passed away in 1932. Surviving are her sons, Harvey, Percy and Buford, and one daughter, Mrs. Nettie McClaren, and two brothers, Frank and Samuel (Bub) Schoonover, one sister, Mrs. James Poole. Funeral services were held Wednesday afternoon from the Fancy Creek church and burial made in the adjoining cemetery."

- 56. i. Harvey James Poole #10010 b. 18-Mar-1881.
- 30. **James N. Poole** #9972, b. 11-Dec-1858, d. 3-Feb-1939 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Martha A. Schoonover #9982, 4-May-1887 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 6-Jun-1860, d. 1-Feb-1939 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 31. **Adeline Rebecca Poole** #9973, b. 26-Mar-1860 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 1-Mar-1930 in Appleton, Swift County, Minnesota. She married Robert Thomas Stayton #9983, b. 11-Sep-1856 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 5-Nov-1926 in Appleton, Swift County, Minnesota.
- 32. **Perry H. Poole Sr.** #9974, b. 20-May-1861 in Wisconsin, d. 29-Apr-1934 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Alcinda "Jane" Schoonover #9984, 25-Feb-1882 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 24-Jul-1855 in Virginia, United States, d. 25-Oct-1933 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.

Children:

- 57. i. Perry S. Jr. Poole #9994 b. 13-Jun-1892.
- 33. David E. Poole #9975, b. 9-Feb-1868 in Richland County, Wisconsin,, d. 7-Feb-1957 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer February 14, 1957 Obituary "David E. Poole, Retired Barber, Dies at Hospital David E. Poole of 421 North Jefferson street, died at the Richland hospital on February 7th, where he had been a patient but a day. Mr. Poole was a native of this county, born Feb. 9, 1868, and lacked but two days of being 89 years of age. He was a son of Nicholas and Sarah Tadder Poole. He spent his early days in Rockbridge township and after coming to Richland Center he took up the occupation of a barber, which he followed for many years. Rev. Howard Cowan, pastor of the Christian church officiated at the services which were held Saturday at the Pratt Memorial Chapel, and burial made in the city cemetery. He is survived by his wife Mary, a daughter Mrs. Maude Bergquist of Peoria, Illinois; two grandchildren; brothers, Marion and Hite, and a sister, Mrs. Emma Tanner, all of Richland Center." He married (1) Alice Adelaide Carpenter #9985, 30-Jan-1892 in Jefferson County, Wisconsin, b. 13-Oct-1866 in Whitewater, Walworth, Wisconsin, d. 28-Apr-1944 in Peoria, Peoria, Illinois. He married (2) Mary V. Peckkam #9986, 30-Jan-1899 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 30-Oct-1878, d. 15-Nov-1961 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

Children by Alice Adelaide Carpenter:

- 58. i. Maude L. Poole #10007 b. 20-Dec-1893.
- 34. **Hiram "Hite" Poole** #9976, b. 1870 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 1968, buried in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin. He married Myrtle E. "Mertie" Rinehart #9987, b. 1874, d. 1948, buried in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin.
- 35. Emma Jane Poole #9977, b. 13-Aug-1872 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 29-Sep-1961 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Loyd Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married (1) Elias Bud Tanner #9988, 26-Dec-1892, b. 1-Jun-1870, d. 3-Jul-1918, buried in Loyd Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married (2) Arthur Marshall Drought #9989, 1920, b. 20-Jan-1862 in Loyd, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 13-Nov-1931 in Loyd, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Loyd Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Arthur: Notes: Republican Observer November 19, 1931 Obituary "OBITUARY Arthur Marshall Drought, fifth son of John and Mary Drought, was born at Loyd, Wis., Jan. 20, 1862, and died at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Ed Swenink, Nov. 13,1931, at the age of 69 years, 9

months and 23 days. He was united in marriage to Florence Currie at Richland Center, March 9, 1888. To this union were born four children. His wife proceeded him in death 22 years ago. He leaves to mourn his passing one son and three daughters, Mrs. Fannie Harris, of Richland Center, Fred Drought, of Corwin, and Mrs. Susie Swenink, of Loyd, and Mrs. Flossie Powers, of Donald, Wis. Two brothers, Samuel, of Sparta, and George, of Neptune, and 14 grandchildren. He was a good neighbor and a generous giver to charity and church. He will be missed by his many friends in the community in which he spent his entire life. Funeral services were conducted on Sunday, Nov. 15th, at the Loyd U. B. church, Rev. G. H. Kintz, being in charge, interment was made in the near by cemetery."

Republican Observer November 19, 1931 - Obituary "Mr. and Mrs. Sam Drought, of Sparta, spent the past week in assisting in the care of A. M. Drought at Ed Swenink's.

A. M. Drought, who has been ill for several months, died Friday afternoon at the home of his daughter, Mrs. Ed Swenink, at the age of 69 years. Practically all of his life was spent on or adjoining the old Drought farm which he owned for several years and where he was born. He is survived by one son, Fred, of Corwin, and three daughters, Fannie Harris, of the Center, Flossie Powers and Susie Swenink, both of Loyd, and fourteen grandchildren, besides many other relatives and friends who will miss an old neighbor and friends. Funeral services conducted by Rev. Guy Kintz, were held at Loyd Sunday and burial was made in the cemetery where his brother, Jack, was laid to rest one week before."

- 36. **Marion Monroe Poole** #9978, b. 22-Dec-1875, d. 25-Jan-1958, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. He married (1) Lydia Mae Critchfield #9990, b. 18-Sep-1879, d. 2-Feb-1946, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. He married (2) Isabebel D. "Belle" Warren #9991, 27-Jun-1947.
- 37. **Eloph Poole** #9979, b. 15-Mar-1879, d. 15-Mar-1879, buried in Rockbridge Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 38. Lola Banker #9956, b. 1870, d. 1872, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

Generation Five

39. **Dora May Weeden** #915, b. 11-Sep-1885 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 26-Jan-1977 in Lone Rock, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried 29-Jan-1977 in East Lawn Cemetery, Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin. Notes: The Richland Observer - February 3, 1977 - Obituaries "Dora M. McBain, 91, died Wednesday (Jan. 26, 1977) at her home in Sextonville. Mrs. McBian was bornSept. 11, 1885, in Richland County. She was the daughter of George and Laura Tadder Weeden. She married Lesile McBain who preceded her in death in 1976. Mrs. McBain is survived by five daughters, Mrs. Harriet Zander of Beloit, Mrs. Dorothy Dieter of Route 1, Lone Rock, Mrs. Eldeen Fall of Avalon, Mrs. Laura Williams of Cassville, and Mrs. Lorane Erbacher of Harrisburg, Pa.; three sons, George Keepers and Allen Butterfield of South Beloit, and Charles Shelby of Westminister, Calif.; 22 grandchildren;

35 great-grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held Saturday in Rosman, Uehling, Kinger Funeral Home in Beloit and burial was in the East Lawn Cemetery there. The Pratt Funeral Service was in charge of local services. She married Leslie J. McBain #851, 11-Jun-1961 in Viola, Vernon County, Wisconsin, b. 6-Mar-1881 in Bloom Township, Richland County, Wisconsin (son of James M. McBain #837 and Mary Esther Judson #844), d. 22-Feb-1976 in Springdale, Arkansas, buried 25-Feb-1976 in Pleasant Ridge Cemetery, Bloom, Richland Co., WI. Leslie: Notes: Republican Observer August 29, 1935 Article "McBAIN FAMILY REUNION On Sunday, August 18th, at the old homestead farm in the town of Bloom, the home of Mr. and Mrs. L. J. McBain was the scene of the McBain family reunion held in honor of Mrs. Mary McBain, who is now past 90 years old. Beside her five daughters ind three

sons there were over one hundred other relatives and friends present. Those present from outside the county were, Mr. and Mrs. J. Leslie Putnam and two daughters, Betty ind Virginia, of Brooklyn, New York, Mr. and Mrs. Israel Putnam, of Merrill, Mr. and Mrs. Oscar McBain, of Seymour, Mr. and Mrs. Ruben Schubring and son Robert, of Kaukauna, Mr. and Mrs. Tom Pugh, Minneapolis, Minn., Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Worden, Mrs. Sarah Jewell and Mrs. Frank Sepek, Hillsboro, and Mr. and Mrs. Sherman Richards, of Lime Ridge. At noon all were busy putting away in cafeteria style the huge tableful of the finest eats of all kinds, prepared and brought in by the numerous good cooks of the different families. On the afternoon an imprompto program of singing, music, readings and orations was given by members of the family consisting of three generations. This program proved the fact that there is some real good talent in the younger generation of the family, some of them have had the honor of broadcasting over the radio. All enjoyed the day as there were many that had not met for many years and all agreed that it was a day well spent and numerous were the thanks received by Mr. and Mrs. L. J. McBain from the guests for inviting them in for this reunion, this of course made Leslie and Ione feel mighty good to know that their efforts were appreciated. Many regrets were voiced by the older members of the family that this number would never be gathered in one assembly again. One who was there."

The Richland Observer - February 26, 1976 - Obituaries "Leslie McBain, 94, a retired Gillingham area farmer and cabinet maker, for many years, died Sunday (Feb. 22, 1976), in Springdale, Ark. after an illness. Mr. McBain was born March 6, 1881, in the Town of Bloom. He was the son of James and Mary Judson McBain. He served as a 4-H leader for many years. He was also a member of the R.E.A. Board, the Richland County Board, and the Town of Bloom Board. He was a life-long member of the EUB and United Methodist Church. After 53 years of marriage, his wife, the former Ione Cross preceded him in death in 1961. He later married Dora Weeden and she survives him. He is also survived by a daughter, Mrs. Donald (Ada Nell) Moran of Springdale, Ark.; a foster son, Jerry Sandmire of Baraboo; four grandchildren; and 17 great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held Wednesday in the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Guy Kintz officiating. Burial was in the Pleasant Ridge Cemetery in the Town of Bloom."

- 40. **Jessie May Love** #10119, b. 27-Nov-1887 in St. Paul, Ramsey County, Minnesota, d. 1-Mar-1983 in Hayward, Sawyer Couty, Wisconsin,, buried in Radisson, Sawyer County, Wisconsin. She married Grover DeRosier #10120, 20-Feb-1907 in LaCrosse, LaCrosse County, Wisconsin, b. 6-Sep-1885 in LaCrosse, LaCrosse, County, Wisconsin, d. 10-Dec-1955 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Radisson, Sawyer County, Wisconsin.
- 41. **Lorn Tadder** #10104, b. 27-Sep-1894, d. 5-Jan-1937, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 42. **Hazel Tadder** #10124, b. 3-Jan-1901, d. 15-May-1921, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer May 19, 1921 Obituary "Mrs. Charles Borton, of Henrietta died Sunday of this week of blood poisoning'. Mrs. Botnton was a highly espected lady and her death is mourned by a wide circle of friends. She leave her husband and a three week's old babe. Funeral services were held Wednesday,burial being made in the Woodstock cemetery."

Republican Observer May 26, 1921 - Obituary "OBITUARY BORTON - Hazel Tadder Borton, was born at Richland Center, Wisconsin, Jan, 3, 1901 and passed out of this life at her home in the town of Henrietta, May 15 1921. She was united in marriage to Charles Borton, Dec 25, 1919, and to this union was; born one daughter, which was two weeks old at the time of the mothers' death. Mrs, Borton was of a cheerful and noble temperment, her married life although very brief was bright and happy and she always enjoyed the respect of her entire Community. She leaves to mourn her passing her husband, and daughter, her father, J. W. Tadder, four brothers, three sisters also her uncle and aunt who reared her and were indeed (real parents to her, and also many friends. The husband has the deepest sympathy of tho entire community.

Her funeral services were conducted May 18 at the Woodstock church and burial being made in the cemeteiry of that place." She married Charles Robert Borton #10125, 25-Dec-1919, b. 16-Mar-1886 in Henrietta Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 0-Dec-1956 in Arkdale, Adams County, Wisconsin, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Charles: Notes: Republican Observer December 20, 1956 - Obituary "Former Henrietta Man Dies Suddenly - Charles Borton, 70, of Arkdale, a former resident of the town of Henrietta, was found dead Dec. 12th, having passed away suddenly some time previous. Mr. Borton was a native of the town of Henrietta, born March 16, 1886, a son of Benjamine and Mary Borton. He was married to Hazel Tadder who died in 1921. Later he married Bessie Ferguson and she passed away in 1937. Mr. Borton had carried heavy burdens during his life. Surviving are a daughter, Mrs. Otto Sauers of Arkdale; three grandchildren; five brothers, Ira of Cazenovia rural; Jasper of Sarona; Wilbur, Jamestown, New York; and Fred and Otto of Henrietta; two sisters, Mrs. William Valley, Rockbridge, and Mrs. Geo. Krueger, Reedsburg; several step children and grandchildren, and many more distant relatives and friends. Funeral services were held Saturday afternoon at the Woodstock church with the Rev. D. 0. Dietzman officiating. Burial was in the village cemetery."

43. **Roy Justin Tadder** #10062, b. 9-Sep-1897, d. 20-Jan-1922, buried in Soules Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Sarah Alice Sudgen #10063, 29-Nov-1920, b. Mar-1899 (daughter of William Fairbrother Sugden #5885 and Martha Lavica Hicks #5884), d. 26-Apr-1968, buried in Soules Creek Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

- 59. i. Baby Tadder #10065 b. 26-Aug-1921.
- 44. **Mabel IreneTadder** #10128, b. 3-Aug-1899 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 14-Jan-1987, buried in Mount Vernon, Hillsboro, Vernon County, Wiscinson. Notes: Some records Irene Mabel Tadder. She married Ray Clayton Jefferies #10129, b. 25-Jun-1891, d. January/1966, buried in Mount Vernon, Hillsboro, Vernon County, Wiscinson.
- 45. Leuie May Tadder #10126, b. 10-May-1902, d. 10-Oct-1960, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer October 13, 1960 - Obituary "Former County Resident Dies In Beloit Monday - Mrs. Louie Shaw, 58, a native of Richland county, died at Beloit on Monday, October 10th. She was the wife of Glenn Shaw. Her parents were Mr. and Mrs. Nolan Tadder. Services here were held this Wednesday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with the Rev. D. O. Dietzman officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. Survivors are her husband, daughters, Mrs. Lyle Halom; Mrs. Glen Chambers, Mrs. Gordon Wentz, Mrs. Jerry Clark; a son, Willis Shaw, all of Beloit; three sisters, Mrs. Zelpha Anderson, Mrs. Opal Anderson and Mrs. Mabel Jefferies. She also leaves many friends." She married Glen David Shaw #10127, 3-Jan-1920, b. 24-Jul-1900, d. 8-Oct-1962 in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Glen: Notes: Republican Observer October 11, 1962 - Obituary "Glen D.Shaw, Former County Farmer, Dies - Glen D. Shaw, a farmer in Hoosier Hollow and on Hustler Ridge before he moved to Beloit about 30 years ago, died suddenly in a heart attack Monday at Beloit. In that city he had been working in the supply department of Beloit College. He had earlier been a coalyard employee. His wife, the former Louise Tadder, died Oct. 10. 1960. Mr. Shaw was about 60 years old. Funeral services will be held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel at 2 p. m. Thursday with burial in Richland Center. The Revs. D. O. Dietzman and Mayte Richardson will officiate. Friends may call at the chapel after 10 a.m. Thursday. Mr. Shaw is survived by three daughters and a son living in Beloit, a daughter in Orfordville, a brother, Fred Shaw, Reedsburg, and a sister, Mrs. August Tessmer, living in Florida."
- 46. **Zilpha Ellen Tadder** #10113, b. 11-May-1904 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 12-Jun-1991 in Bloomfield Manor Nursing Home, Dodgeville, WI, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer June 20, 1991 Obituary "Zilpha Ellen Anderson Zilpha Ellen

Anderson, 87, of Dodgeville, passed away on Wednesday, June 12, 1991, at Bloomfield Manor Nursing Home. Mrs. Anderson was born on May 11, 1904, in Richland County, to Nolan and Olive (Watts) Tadder. She married Leo R. Anderson on May 25, 1921, in Richland Center. He preceded her in death on Sept. 12, 1960. She was a Gold Star Mother and was a member of the American Legion Auxiliary in Hollandale. She also had worked at Oscar Mayer until her retirement in 1968. Survivors include seven grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; a great-great-grandchild; a son-in-law, John Strand of Hollandale; and a daughter-in-law, Mabel Buck of Chicago, Ill. She was also preceded in death by a son, Linford; a daughter, Juanita Strand; and a granddaughter, Pam Anderson. Funeral services were held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel at 1 p.m. on Saturday, June 15, 1991. Reverend James Osborne officiated with burial in the Richland Center Cemetery." She married Leo Raymond Anderson #10114, 25-May-1921 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 9-Jul-1895 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 22-Sep-1960 in VA Hospital - Middleton, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Leo: Notes: Republican Observer September 29, 1960 - Obituary "World War I Vet Die. In Madison Hospital - Leo Anderson, former town of Rockbridge resident and veteran of World War I, died in a Madison hospital on September 22. He was 65 years of age, a son of D. G. and Etta Richardson Anderson and was born in Rockbridge township. Funeral services with the Rev. D. O. Dietzman officiating were held at the Pratt Memorial Chapel Saturday afternoon with burial in the Richland Center cemetery. The American Legion Post of Hol-lendale conducted military services. Survivors include his wife, Zelpha, Madison; a daughter, Mrs. Juanita Strand, Hollendale; brothers, Ivan, Madison; Perl, Fennimore; Dale, Arizona and Floyd, Rockford, Ill."

- 47. **Opal M. Tadder** #10111, b. 28-Apr-1907, d. 30-May-1987, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand County, WI. She married Ivan A. Anderson #10112, 30-Mar-1927, b. 11-Jan-1893, d. 19-Oct-1973, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richand Co., Wisconsin.
- 48. **Georgie Tadder** #10102, b. 4-Jul-1910, d. 4-Jul-1910, buried in Rockbridge Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 49. Earl David Tadder #10083, b. 23-Jan-1898, d. 4-May-1965, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. He married Dorothy Beulah Anderson #10084, 28-Feb-1922, b. 13-Dec-1903, d. 9-Sep-1996, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.

 Children:
 - 60. i. David Joel Tadder #10101 b. 16-Apr-1940.
 - 61. ii. Jeane Tadder #10103 b. 29-Aug-1922.
 - 62. iii. Carol Delores Tadder #10105 b. 1-Jan-1932.
- 50. **Bernard C. Tadder** #7018, b. 15-Jun-1915 in Wisconsin, d. 3-Oct-1965 in Madison, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer October 7, 1965 Obituary "Bernard Tadder, Syresville Farmer, Dies Bernard Tadder, 50, long a farmer in the Syresville area, died Sunday, Oct. 3, at University Hospitals in Madison, after a long illness. His funeral was Wednesday afternoon at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with the Rev. Lester Mathews officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. The Independent Order of Odd Fellows, of which he was a member, held memorial services Tuesday evening at the chapel. Mr. Tadder and the former Cardell Sandmire were married in October, 1936, and farmed at Syresville until last year when they moved to Racine. Surviving are Mrs. Tadder, four children, Prentiss on the home farm, Corliss and Lois at home; his father, Jesse Tadder, Route 2, a half-sister, Bernice Marshall, Madison, and four grandchildren." He married Cardell Irvine Sandmire #4034, 6-Oct-1936 in Waukegan, Lake County, Illinois, b. 8-Nov-1917 in Richland County, Wisconsin (daughter of Carl Glen Sandmire #3452 and Berndine Lois Patch #1634), d. 6-Oct-2010 in Racine, Racine County, Wisconsin, buried 10-Oct-2010 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Cardell: Notes: Richland Observer October 14, 2010 Obitruary "Cardell I. Tadder, 92

peacefully passed and joined her husband in heaven on October 6, 2010, their wedding anniversary. Cardell was born November 8, 1917, the daughter of Glen Sandmire & Bernadine (Patch) Sandmire. She was married to Bernard Tadder of Richland Center in Waukegan, IL. Cardell was a strong woman who was a jack-of-all-trades. From farming in Richland Center for years, to teaching in a one room classroom for grades 1-8. She moved to Racine in 1964 and taught school for one year before starting a new career as an IBM Operator at Dremel Manufacturing, retiring after 18 years. She then returned to Richland Center to enjoy time with friends. She became ill in 2004 and moved back to Racine to be closer to family. Cardell was very active in the community, serving as past President and Chaplain in the Women's Relief Corps. She also loved to play the piano and garden. She was a member of Homemakers, and was an excellent cook and loved to can. She canned way into her 80's. Cardell was best known for her homemade noodles. Survivors include her children: Prentiss (Dorthy) Tadder of Richland Center, WI, Lois (Robert) Avila of Racine, WI, two daughters in law: Carol Tadder of Waukesha, WI and Colleen Tadder of Ridgedale, MO. Grandchildren: Paul Tadder, Lisa (Tami) Avila, Tara (Bill) Joyce, Laura (Chris) Jocius all of Racine, WI, Steven (Karen) Tadder of Waukesha, WI, Deborah (Jerry) Wentland of Wautoma, WI, Penny (Damon) Newton of Kaufman, TX, Kelly (Jack) Douglas of Jefferson, WI Great Grandchildren: Julie Bayless, Jenifer Henke, Gage Lueke, Zenda Tadder, Michael and Preston Jocius, Megan and Tadd Douglas, Raymond and Jay Newton. Brothers: Arlis (Valerie) Sandmire of Madison, WI, Herbert (Crystal) Sandmire of Green Bay, WI, La Vaughn Sandmire of MN, Cameron Sandmire of North Freedom, WI. Sisters: Corine Seago of NC, Janice (Theron) Uphoff of Cottage Grove, WI, Janet Frost of Granite, IL. Sister-in-law Joann Sandmire of LaValle, WI. Preceded in Death By: Husband Bernard Tadder; sons: Donald, Arliss and Corliss Tadder; Brother James Sandmire, Brother-in-law Wilna Seago, Sister-in-law Audrey Sandmire, Sister-in-law Sharon Sandmire. Funeral services will be held at 1:00 PM on Sunday, October 10, 2010 at the PRATT MEMORIAL CHAPEL. Pastor Barbara S. Miller will officate and burial will be in the Richland Center Cemetery. Visitation will be held on Sunday from 12 noon until service time at the PRATT MEMORIAL CHAPEL. The Pratt Funeral Service is assisting the family with their arrangements."

- 63. i. Jesse Prentiss Tadder #9270 b. 8-Mar-1937.
- 64. ii. Corliss B. "Corky" Tadder #9272 b. 15-Jun-1938.
- 65. iii. Arliss G. "Art" Tadder #9271 b. 14-Jan-1940.
- 66. iv. Donald Lee Tadder #7019 b. 5-Apr-1941.
- 67. v. Lois A. Tadder #9273 b. 4-Oct-1954.
- 51. Mary Rebbeccka Tadder #10059, b. 18-Jul-1893, d. 1-May-1966 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer May 5, 1966 - Obituary "Mrs. Mary Shaw, Gotham, Dies - Mrs. Mary R. Shaw, 72, Gotham, died Sunday, May 1, at the Richland Hospital, where she was a patient for 12 hours after becoming suddenly ill that morning. She was the former Mary Tadder and was married in 1912 to William Shaw, who died in 1953. The Shaws farmed in Rockbridge township until 1951 except for a few years spent in Beloit. They moved in their retirement to Gotham. Mrs. Shaw was a devoted member of the Gotham Methodist church and its Women's Society. Funeral services were held Wednesday afternoon at the Lunenschloss - Hansen funeral home with her pastor, the Rev. Russell Markkula, officiating. Burial was in the Richland Center cemetery. Surviving are three daughters, Mrs. Clifford Hendricks, Gotham, Mrs. Alfred Carter, Richland Center, and Mrs. Norris Cain, La Mesa, Calif.; a son, Lauren Shaw, Beloit; a brother, Clifford Tadder, Edgerton; seven grandchildren and one greatgrandchild." She married William Henry "Will" Shaw #10060, 16-Dec-1913, b. 11-Oct-1891 in Willow Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 31-Jan-1953 in Richland Hospital, Richland Center, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. William: Notes: Republican Observer February 2, 1953 - Obituary "William Shaw of Gotham, Dies - William Shaw of Gotham, for many years a farmer in the town of Rockbbridge, died at the Richland hospital January 31st. Mr. Shaw was 61 years of age, born in the town of Willow, but most of his life had been spent in Rockbridge township where he engaged in farming until some 18 months ago, when he retired. Surviving are his wife, the former Mary

Tadder, to whom he was married in 1913; a son Lauren, Beloit; three daughters, Mrs. Alfred Carter of Richland Center; Mrs. Clifford Hendricks, Rockbridge, and Mrs. Norris Cain, National City, California; two brothers, Fred of Richland Center, sisters, Mrs. August Tessmer, Tampa, Florida, and Mrs. Elmer Denman, Loyd, six grandchildren and many friends. Funeral services from the Lun-enschloss-Doudna Chapel will be held this Thursday with Rev. D. O. Dietzman and Rev. Calvin Wise officiating, with burial in the Richland Center cemetery."

Richland Democrat February 5, 1953 - Obituary "William Shaw, Gotham, Retired Farmer, Dies - William Shaw, who has been living the past 18 months in Gotham after retiring from active farming in Rockbridge township, died Saturday noon at the Richland Hospital after a six weeks illness. He was 61 years old. Born in the town of Willow Oct. 11, 1891, he was the son of Frank and Abbaline Wastlick Shaw. He was married Dec. 16, 1913, to Mary Tadder and immediately began farming in Rockbridge. Survivors are his wife; a son, Lauren, Beloit; three daughters, Mrs. Clifford Hendricks ana Mrs. Alfred Shaw, Richland Center, and Mrs. Norris Cain, National City, Calif.; two brothers, Fred Shaw, Richland Center, and Glen Shaw, Janesville; two sisters, Mrs. Elmer Denman, Cazenovia, and Mrs. August Tessmer, Tampa, Fla., and six grandchildren. Funeral services have been set for 2 p. m. Thursday at the Lunenschloss Doudna funeral home. The Rev. Calvin Wise will officiate, assisted by the Rev. D, O. Dietzman, and burial will be in Richland Center cemetery."

Richland Democrat February 5, 1953 - Obituary "We received word of the passing of Will Shaw Saturday. We, as old neighbors and friends, wish to extend our sympatny to the family at this time of their bereavement. He was a good friend and neighbor to us."

- 52. Gertrude Blythe Tadder #10058, b. 19-Jan-1895, d. 2-Dec-1962 in Madison Hospital, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer December 6, 1962 - Obituary "Mrs. Victor Smith Dies in Madison; Rites Wednesday - Mrs. Victor W. Smith, 67, 164 East Union street died Sunday at a Madison hospital after a long illness. Funeral services are being held this Wednesday afternoon at the Pratt Chapel with the Rev. Kenneth Brice of the Ev. United Brethren church, and the Rev. C. F. Kerr, Woodstock, Ill., a cousin, officiating. The former Gertrude Tadder, she was married Sept. 21, 1914, to Mr. Smith and they farmed on Buck Creek until 1944 when they retired. Mr. Smith died May 29, 1962. Surviving are two sons, Wilfred, Phoenix, Ariz., and Leland, Madison; a sister, Mrs. Mollie Shaw, Gotham; a brother, Clifford Tadder, Route 3, and four grandchildren." . She married Victor Whitney Smith #10061, 23-Sep-1914, b. 25-Apr-1892, d. 25-May-1952 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wiscconsin, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin. Victor: Notes: Republican Observer June 5, 19562 - Obituary "Victor Smith Services Sunday - Victor W. Smith passed away at his home in Richland Center son Thursday, May 29th, after an illness of several months. Mr. Smith was a retired farmer of the town of Richland, having operated a farm just north of Richland Center before coming to this city to make his home. Born in Richland Center April 25, 1892, to Hallie and Ollie Mathews Smith, he was 60 years of age. He was married to Gertrude Tadder in September 1914. Surviving beside his wife are two sons Wilfred and Leland both of Richland Center, his father Hallie Smith, Madison; a sister Mrs. Wm. Nelson, Madison; a brother, Keith, town of Marshall, and two grandchildren. Funeral services were held at the Richland Center Evangelical United Brethren church Sunday afternoon and burial made in the city cemetery. The pastor Rev. Roy Bosserman and Rev. C. P. Kerr, a relative of Mr. Smith, officiated."
- 53. **Beatrice M. Tadder** #10054, b. 8-Oct-1904, d. 1-Jun-1907, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 54. **Clifford Henry Tadder** #10055, b. 12-Aug-1908 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 2-Oct-1971 in Madison Hospital, Dane County, Wisconsin, buried in Button Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.

Notes: Richland Observer October 7,1971 - Obituary "Clifford Tadder, Jefferson, Dies; Funeral Here -Clifford Tadder, 63, Jefferson, died Saturday in a Madison hospital after an illness. Funeral services were held Tuesday at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with the Rev. G.H. Kintz officiating. Burial was in the Button cemetery. Mr. Tadder was born in Richland County and farmed in the area until moving to Jefferson several years ago to work as a foundry inspector. Surviving are his wife, the former Minnie Phetteplace; a son, Clifford Jr., Mansfield, Ohio; five daughters, Mrs. Mary A. Huff, Jefferson, Mrs. Harriet Boles, Janesville, Mrs. Gertrude Walter, Boaz, Mrs. Clara Huff, Edgerton, and Mrs. Margaret Messerschmidt, Kenosha; three stepsons, Larry Huff, Jefferson, Richard Huff, Edgerton, and James Huff, Pewaukee; a stepdaughter, Mrs. Earl Conkle, Poynette, 31 grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren." He married (1) Hattie Jane Briant #10056, 24-Nov-1926, b. 21-Sep-1908 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 13-May-1968 in Viroqua Hospital, Viroqua, Vernon Co., Wisconsin, buried in Pleasant Ridge Cemetery, Bloom, RCo., Wisconsin. Hattie: Notes: Richland Observer May 16, 1968 - Obituary "Mrs. Virgil Bender Follows Husband In Death -Mrs. Hattie Bender, who was a patient at the Viroqua hospital and had not been informed of her husband's unexpected death on Saturday at his home, died Monday at the hospital. She had been a patient there since May 5, under oxygen and seeing few visitors. Her son, Clifford Tadder, Mansfield, Ohio, who came for his step-father's funeral, and two of his sisters visited her Monday to bring her the news of Mr. Bender's death. Funeral services for Mrs. Bender are pending. Mr. Bender was 75 years old, was born in Richland county and had farmed in the Viola area until a few years ago. Surviving him are four daughters, Mrs. Gerald Felton, route 1, Richland Center, Mrs. Frank Cosgrove, Richland Center, Mrs. Robert Meyer, Lancaster, and Mrs. Howard Euros, Durand; a step-son, Clifford Tadder, Mansfield, O.; four step-daughters, Mrs. Leroy Walter, route 4, Mrs. Harriet Boles, Janesville; Mrs. Margaret Campbell, Kenosha, and Mrs. Richard Huff, Edgerton; a sister, Mrs. Clarence Turner, Viola; eight grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; and 19 step-grandchildren."

Richland Observer May 23, 1968 - Obituary "Rites Held for Hattie Bender, Past WRC Officer - Funeral services were held Thursday at the Viola United Methodist church for Mrs. Hat-tie Bender, 59, who died in a Viroqua hospital May 13, two days after the death of her husband, Virgil Bender. The Rev. Lester Mathews officiated and burial was in the Pleasant Ridge cemetery in Bloom. Mrs. Bender was hospitalized May 7, after a heart attack. She apparently suffered another heart attack Monday on being informed of her husband's death. Mrs. Bender, who was the former Hattie Briant and was born in Willow township, was active in the Woman's Relief Corps, having served one year as department president in the early 60's, and was a past member of the national executive board. She was serving as department senior aide when taken ill. She was also a member of the Rebekah Lodge. She is survived by a son, Clifford Tadder, Mansfield, O.; five daughters, Mrs. Margaret Campbell, Kenosha, Mrs. Harriet Boles, Janesville, Mrs. Richard Huff, Edgerton, Mrs. Leroy Walter, Richland Center, and Mrs. Larry Huff, Cambridge, O.; four stepdaughters, Mrs. Robert Meyer, Lancaster, Mrs. Howard Euros, Durand, Mrs. Frank Cos-grove and Mrs. Gerald Felton, both of Richland Center; three brothers, Harry, Rib Lake, Roscoe, Medford, and Charles, Viola; a sister, Mrs. Phillip McNamer, Medford; 22 grandchildren, eight step-grandchildren, one greatgrandchild, and 11 step-greatgrandchildren." He married (2) Minnie Phetteplace #10057, 6-Oct-1945.

Children by Hattie Jane Briant:

- 68. i. Mary Alice Tadder #10109 b. 18-Sep-1929.
- 69. ii. Gertrude J. "Gert" Tadder #10121 b. 15-Aug-1934.
- 70. iii. Clara Marie Tadder #10107 b. 10-Mar-1936.
- 55. **Joel P. Poole** #9992, b. 5-Apr-1874 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 30-Jul-1959 in Fort Atkinson, Jefferson County, Wisconsin, buried in Fort Atkinson, Jefferson County, Wisconsin. He married Lillian Pearle McWethy #9993, 15-Jun-1897 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 12-Mar-1881 in Sauk County, Wisconsin, d. 30-May-1936 in Fort Atkinson, Jefferson County, Wisconsin, buried in Fort Atkinson, Jefferson County, Wisconsin.

56. Harvey James Poole #10010, b. 18-Mar-1881, d. 25-Sep-1956, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer Sptember 27, 1956 - Obituary "Funeral services are pending at the Pratt Funeral Chapel for Hrave Poole, town of Bloom and Miss Hilda Housner, of Cazenovia. Mr. Poole was a barber and has been working in the city. Miss Housner, a sister of Dr. R. E. Housner, had been employed in Madison before her last illness. Both Mr. Poole and Miss Housner passed away September 25 at the city hospital."

Republican Observer October 4, 1956 - Obituary "Harvey J. Poole, Well Known Barber, Dies -Death came to Harvey J. Poole, a resident of the town of Bloom, on September 25th at the Richland hospital. Mr. Poole had been in poor health for quite some time, but his death came rather sudden. He was employed as a barber in the Perkins shop on Main street. He was well known in this area; a native of the county, born March 18th, 1881, and was 75 years of ape at his passing. His parents were Mr. and Mrs. German Poole. Survivors are his wife, Grace, of Bloom, daughters, Mrs. Jean Olson, Milwaukee; Mrs. Judy Brownlee, Madison; Miss Mary Jane, at home; Mrs. Dorothy Cannon and Mrs. Letha Wallace, both of Beloit, and a sister, Mrs. Nettie McClaren of Beloit. Funeral services were held Saturday at the Pratt Memorial chapel, Rev. Robert Miller, pastor of the Fancy Creek EUB church officiated, and burial was made in the Fancy Creek cemetery." He married (1) Caroline Mae "Carrie" Patno #10011, 15-Oct-1903 in Richland County, Wisconsin, b. 10-Jul-1884, d. 3-Sep-1971, buried in Beloit, Rock County, Wisconsin. He married (2) Grace Irene Geiger #10012, 13-Jul-1931, b. 5-Mar-1911, d. 26-Dec-1975.

- 57. **Perry S. Jr. Poole** #9994, b. 13-Jun-1892 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 13-Jul-1934 in Chicago, Cook County, Illinois, buried in Fancy Creek Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Katherine Heitman #9995, 22-Aug-1929 in Chicago, Cook County, Illinois, b. abt 1887.
- 58. **Maude L. Poole** #10007, b. 20-Dec-1893, d. 10-Dec-1997, buried in Peoria, Peoria County, Illinois. She married Walter Fritzhof Bergquist #10008, b. 18-Jul-1894 in Peoria, Peoria County, Illinois, d. 4-Jan-1968 in Peoria, Peoria County, Illinois, buried in Peoria, Peoria County, Illinois. *Children:*
 - 71. i. Howard Haldane Bergquist #10009 b. 4-Dec-1918.

Generation Six

- 59. **Baby Tadder** #10065, b. 26-Aug-1921, d. 26-Aug-1921, buried in Soules Creek Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 60. **David Joel Tadder** #10101, b. 16-Apr-1940, d. 6-May-1940, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 61. **Jeane Tadder** #10103, b. 29-Aug-1922, d. 2-Sep-1922.
- 62. Carol Delores Tadder #10105, b. 1-Jan-1932, d. 24-Mar-1992, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. She married John William Deal #10106, 15-Jun-1950, b. 10-Jun-1928, d. 29-Oct-2014, buried in Richland Center Cemetery, Richland Co., Wisconsin.
- 63. **Jesse Prentiss Tadder** #9270, b. 8-Mar-1937 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin. He married Dorothy Mae Meade #9276, 24-Dec-1960, b. 25-Aug-1926, d. 12-Aug-2023 in Jefferson, Jefferson County, Wisconsin, buried 25-Aug-2023 in Richland Center Cemetery, Richard Co., Wisconsin. Dorothy: Notes: PRATTs Obituary

Dorothy Tadder August 25, 1926 - August 12, 2023

Dorothy Mae Meade Chatten Tadder, 96, formerly of Richland Center passed away peacefully on Saturday, August 12, 2023, at her daughter and son-in-law's home in Jefferson. Dorothy was born to Raymond and Catherine (Knaus) Meade on August 25, 1926. She married Leslie Chatten, and they had a son, Gary Chatten. After Leslie's death, Dorothy married Jesse Prentiss Tadder on December 24, 1960. She was a very kind, loving, and hardworking wife and mother. She worked on the farm with Prent for several years. As their girls grew older, Dorothy worked as a cashier for 16 years at Burnstad's grocery store. This was followed by another 22 years of retail work at Wal-Mart, finally retiring at the age of 88. After retirement, Dorothy could be found sitting in her favorite chair completing word search puzzles or watching wrestling on the television. She loved playing cards and board games, and had a passion for all things purple. Dorothy loved her family with all of her heart and relished every moment she spent with them. She will be deeply missed by her family and friends.

Dorothy is survived by her husband of 62 years, Jesse Prentiss Tadder;

Sister: Eleanor Buchanan of Beloit, WI;

Daughters: Penny (Damon) Newton of Kaufman of Texas, Kelly (Jack) Douglas of Jefferson, WI;

Eight grandchildren: Cyndi Chatten, Crystal (Jon) Mulholland, Charles (Becky Meyer) Chatten, Randy (Whitney Wise) Newton, Raymond (Kayla Page) Newton, Roseanne Parsons, Megan (Curtis) Smith, Tadd (Samantha Rutherford) Douglas;

Ten great-grandchildren;

Eight great-great-grandchildren;

Many nieces, nephews, other relatives and friends.

Dorothy was preceded in death by her parents Raymond Meade and Catherine (Knaus Meade) Weller, husband Leslie Chatten, son Gary Chatten, brothers Raymond and Veril Meade, sister Evelyn Glass, and infant great-grandson Isaac Oliver Newton.

Funeral services will be held on Friday, August 25, 2023, at 11:00 AM at the Pratt Memorial Chapel with burial to follow in the Richland Center Cemetery. A livestream of the service can be viewed at the Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service website. Visitation will be held on Thursday, August 24, 2023, at the Pratt Memorial Chapel from 4:00 PM until 7:00 PM and again on Friday, August 25, 2023, from 10:00 AM until the time of the service at 11:00 AM. The Pratt Funeral and Cremation Service is assisting the family with their arrangements.

.

64. **Corliss B. "Corky" Tadder** #9272, b. 15-Jun-1938 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 18-May-2009. Notes: Richland Observer May 21, 2009 - Obituary "Corliss "Corky" Tadder - Corliss "Corky" Tadder, age 70, passed away surrounded by the love of his family on Monday, May 18, 2009. He is survived by his wife of 50 years, Carol (nee Weyer); loving father of Debbi (Jerry) Wentland and Steve (fiancee Karin) Tadder, cherished son of Cardell and the late Bernard Tadder; dear brother of Prentiss (Dorothy) Tadder of Richland Center and Lois (Robert) Avila of Racine; loving grandpa of Julie (Sean) Bayless and Jenifer (Mike) Henke. Corky was loved and will be remembered by seven greatgrandchildren, aunts, uncles, cousins, nieces, nephews, other relatives and many friends. He was a proud member and past

president of Local #392 and currently a retired member of Local #113. He was preceded in death by his brothers Arliss and Donald Tadder. Visitation will be held on Thursday, May 21, at St. Luke's Lutheran Church, 300 Carroll Street, Waukesha, from 2-4 p.m. Funeral service celebrated at 4 p.m., with Rev. Gary Liedtke officiating. Corky was a 49-year member and usher at St. Luke's Lutheran Church. If desired, memorials may be made to the church." He married Carol Weyer #9275.

- 65. Arliss G. "Art" Tadder #9271, b. 14-Jan-1940 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 16-Aug-1993 in Racine, Racine County, Wisconsin, buried in Graceland Cemetery, Racine, Racine County, WI. He married Colleen M. Green #9274, 23-Oct-1976 in Racine, Racine County, Wisconsin, b. 11-Apr-1955, buried in Graceland Cemetery, Racine, Racine County, WI. Colleen: Notes: Richland Observer August 19, 1993 - Obituary 'Arliss G. Tadder - Arliss G. 'Art' Tadder, 53, of Racine passed away on Monday, Aug. 16, 1993 at St. Mary's Medical Center. He was born in Richland Center on Jan. 14, 1940, the son of Bernard and Cardell (Sandmire) Tadder and had served with the U.S. Army in Korea. On Oct. 23, 1976, he was united in marriage to Colleen M. Green in Racine. He retired from the Chrysler Corp. in December of 1990 after 30 years of employment. Mr. Tadder was an avid bowler and sportsman and was an umpire for Kenosha County Softball. Survivors include his wife Colleen; his mother, Mrs. Cardell Tadder of Richland Center; two brothers and sisters-in-law, Jesse Prentice and Dorothy Tadder of Richland Center, Corliss and Carole Tadder of Waukesha; a sister and brother-in-law, Lois and Robert Avila of Racine; sisters-in-law and brothers-in-law, Winifred and Jerry Lees, Constance Green, Eddie Green, Mary Compton, all of Racine; mother-in-law, Harriet Green of Racine; many aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews, cousins and friends. He was preceded in death by his father, Bernard Tadder. Funeral services will be held Friday, Aug. 20, 1993 at 1:30 p.m. at the Maresh-Meredith Funeral Home, 803 Main Street, Racine with Rev. Warren Wetherbee officiating. Interment with full military honors will follow at Graceland Cemetery. Visitation will be Thursday from 5-8 p.m. at the funeral home."
- 66. **Donald Lee Tadder** #7019, b. 5-Apr-1941 in Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 6-Apr-1941 in Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Woodstock Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Republican Observer April 10, 1941 Obituary "Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Tadder of the town of Henrietta mourn the death of their day old son who passed away on Sunday, April 6th. Funeral services were held Monday, burial being made in the Woodstock cemetery."
- 67. Lois A. Tadder #9273, b. 4-Oct-1954. She married Robert M. Avila #9277, b. 5-Feb-1950.
- 68. Mary Alice Tadder #10109, b. 18-Sep-1929, d. 3-Jan-1994, buried in Button Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married Oliver Larry Huff #10110, 11-Sep-1946, b. 1-Aug-1924, d. 21-Aug-1994, buried in Button Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 69. **Gertrude J. "Gert" Tadder** #10121, b. 15-Aug-1934 in Rockbridge Township, Richland County, Wisconsin, d. 9-Mar-2020 in Richland Center, Richland County, Wisconsin, buried in Willow Valley Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. Notes: Richland Observer March 12, 2020 Obituary "Gertrude 'Gert' J. Walter Gertrude 'Gert' J. Walter, 85, passed away peacefully at home surrounded by her family on Monday, March 9, 2020, in Richland Center. She was born on August 15, 1934, in Rockbridge Township to Clifford and Hattie (Bryant) Tadder. She graduated from Richland Center High School in 1952 and later from Richland Center Teachers College in 1954, with an associate's degree in elementary education. She married Austin Leroy Walter in 1955. Together they raised six children. She was a longtime member of Peace United Methodist Church. After taking the time to raise her family, she worked for the Richland Center Public Schools for 29 years as a food service worker, eventually working her way up to head cook, a position she held until her retirement in 2002. After retirement she volunteered selling tickets before high school events, at The Richland Hospital, and various other places to support the church and community. She was a great homemaker and hard worker, whether it be making a variety of pies, cookies, sweet treats,

wonderful home cooked meals, and working meticulously around her yard and garden. Later in life she met and became best friends and soulmate with Don Kitsembel. She and Don worked hard on the farm up Willow Valley near Ithaca. When Don wasn't busy at the milk house and the barn, they both enjoyed the cabin and camping area that they had tucked away in the valley, something that they shared with friends and family. It got to be such a peaceful and wonderful place that they rented it out on a weekly basis. They also enjoyed the Richland Center Farmers Market, selling their goodies from both the garden and the kitchen. She was a wonderful mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, and friend to all. She is survived by her children, Keven Walter of La Crosse, Kent (Shelly Pauls) Walter of Gotham, Kristi (Kevin) Pine of Richland Center, Kraig (Carla) Walter of Stoughton, and Kelly Bess of Richland Center; 18 grandchildren; 11 greatgrandchildren with one more on the way; and many other relatives and friends. She was preceded in death by a son Kurt Walter; her husband Leroy Walter; her soulmate Don Kitsembel; granddaughter Jillian Walter; twin great-granddaughters Kylie and Kloe Oman; a brother Clifford Jr.; four sisters, Mary Alice, Harriet, Gertrude 'Gert' J. Walter Margaret and Clara; and many relatives and friends. A Celebration of Gert's Life will be held on Sunday, March 15, at 4:00 p.m. at the Clary Memorial Funeral Home in Richland Center. Burial will be held at a later date. Friends may call on Sunday, March 15, from Noon until the time of services. Memorials can be made to the family. The family would like to thank the doctors and staff at The Richland Hospital, Meriter Hospital, UW Hospital and Clinics, and Upland Hills Hospice for their care and kindness over these last few months, www.clary memorialfuneralhome.com". She married Austin LeRoy Walter #10122, 30-Jul-1955, b. 31-Dec-1932, d. 26-Mar-1992, buried in Viola Cemetery, Viola, Richland County, Wisconsin. Austin: Notes: Richland Observer April 2, 1992 - Obituary "A. Leroy Walter -Austin Leroy Walter, 59, of Richland Center, died on Thursday, March 26, 1992, at William S. Middleton Memorial Hospital in Madison. Mr. Walter was born on Dec. 31, 1932, in Viola, the son of Lloyd Glen Walter and Ellen J. Dunbar. He worked for DAK Developers and Gardners Bakery for 25 years. He played the trumpet for 40 years, many years with the Jim Gorman band. He was village president of Boaz for 10 years; Legion member for over 35 years; commander for one term; member of the Badger Poultry Club, Peace United Methodist Church, Gardners for 25 years, VFW, and was also a member of the 40 et 8. Survivors include four sons, Keven Walter of Houston, Tex., Kent (Ginger) Walter of Ruston, La., Kurt (Lori) Walter of Richland Center, and Kraig Walter of Madison; two daughters, Kristi (Jeff) Sandmire of Richland Center and Kelly Walter of Minneapolis, Minn.; nine grandchildren, Amanda, Angela, Erica Fanta, Jillian, Glenn, Benjamin, Jacob and Jamie Walter, Mandi Wirtz; his brother, Mark (Nancy) Walter of Richland Center; his sister, Martha Napstad of Wausau; many nieces and nephews, aunts, uncles and cousins. He was preceded in death by a sister, Naomi Burns; and his parents. Funeral services were held on Monday, March 30, at 11 a.m. at the Pratt Memorial Chapel in Richland Center. Rev. Marty Nolet officiated with burial in the Viola Cemetery, where graveside military rites were accorded by the American Legion and VFW Post 2267 of Richland Center. Memorials may be directed to the family."

- 70. **Clara Marie Tadder** #10107, b. 10-Mar-1936, d. 6-Oct-2017, buried in Button Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin. She married Richard "Dik" "Red" Huff #10108, 19-Mar-1955, b. 3-Aug-1930, d. 24-Dec-2007, buried in Button Cemetery, Richland County, Wisconsin.
- 71. **Howard Haldane Bergquist** #10009, b. 4-Dec-1918 in Peoria, Peoria County, Illinois, d. 31-Oct-2013 in Mesa, Maricopa County, Arizona, buried in Dunlap, Peoria County, Illinoi.